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How to enable MFA for the Integrated Authentication System 

Aug.29 2025 ICT Office 

Starting August 29, 2025, multi-factor authentication (MFA) has been implemented for logging 

into the Integrated Authentication System (Single Sign-On/SSO). 

Multi-factor authentication enhances security by requiring additional authentication information 

beyond just an ID and password. 

While the use of MFA is optional at the time of introduction, it is scheduled to become mandatory 

early in the Fall semester as part of our efforts to enhance information security. 

 

The procedure for enabling multi-factor authentication is outlined below. 

For instructions on how to log in using MFA after it has been configured, please refer to the 

section titled "Logging into the Integrated Authentication System”. 

 

（1） Log in to the Integrated Authentication System (https://sso.sophia.ac.jp). 

（2） Click [Multi-Factor Authentication] Icon. 

 

（3） Check the box labeled [Enable Multi-Factor Authentication]. 
Ensure that “Authenticator” is selected as the authentication method, then click [Save]. 

 

https://sso.sophia.ac.jp/

